
 

 

 
 
 
To: Nursing Facility Providers  
 
From: Terry Moore, Chief, LTC Rate Methodology Section 
 
Date: July 17, 2015 
  
Re: BWC San Allen Payment and Cost Reports 
 

A class action settlement has been reached in a lawsuit involving the Ohio Bureau of Workers’ Compensation 

(BWC), and private Ohio employers who paid premiums in certain occupational classifications for policy years 

2001-2008.  Payments were mailed to class members whose claims were approved on June 29, 2015. More 

information regarding this settlement, and if it pertains to you can be found at 

http://www.ohiobwclawsuit.com/ .  

As stated above, this class action lawsuit pertains to a settlement for years 2001 – 2008.  Any payments 

received from this settlement are considered a refund for prior years.  For calendar year 2015 cost reporting 

purposes, these payments should be reported on Attachment 1 “Revenue Trial Balance” in account 5400. 

Please feel free to contact us at 614-752-4389 with questions in regard to this memo or any other questions 

related to Nursing Facilities. 
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